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ROTARY CLUB OF McLEAN
Chartered November 10, 1965 

P.O. Box 561 • McLean, VA 22101
MEETINGS: TUESDAYS - NOON

Location: Lutheran Church of the Redeemer
1545 Chain Bridge Rd., McLean, VA 22101

Today’s Meeting
Our distinguished speaker today will be 

Mr. Jeffrey Carr
Mr. Carr is Senior Director of Corporate Health
for Inova Health System will speak about INOVA 
Health System.

January 11, 2011                           Dale Lazar and David Coyle • Jan 18, 2011 - Patti Donnelly 
“Literacy Council of Northern Virginia” 

Guests
Clay Bedford, guest of Obie O’Bryon

Last Meeting
Ronald Johnson explained to us the mission and organization 
of the Association of the United States Army.  Mr. Johnson is 

President of the Second Region of the Association.

Announcements
• Monte Carlo Night raised $12, 780 for the participating Clubs, 
which is $3,000 better than last year.

• On January 12, 2011, the Club will be interviewing scholarship 
applicants at Pimmit Alternative Learning Center.

• Vance Zavella will donate $4 for each box of GS cookies 
sold.  The first $1,000 will go to the Timber Lane Literacy 
Project, and any left over will go for scholarships at Pimmit.

• We took our adopt-a-family mother shopping.  She spent 
about $400 out of the $800 we had raised on her children.  
Vance proposes to donate the remaining $384 to SHARE.

• Ed Shahin gave us an update on the Timber Lane Literacy 
Program.  He continues to seek mentors.

• Jeff Thimmes is launching a Rotary Club in Great Falls.  Join 
Jeff for an organizational meeting at his home on Feberuary 
15, 2011 from 6:30 to 8.  He hopes to launch the Club during the 
first week of June.

Congratulations!
Congratulations to Kathy Martin who was 

awarded her Paul Harris +4 pin.

Rotary Information Corner
          (aka, How do you eat an elephant?) 
A: (Answer to last week’s question).    
Every RI president has a theme for his year.  What is president Ray 
Klinginsmith’s theme for this Rotary year?
         Building Communities - Bridging Continents - (This answer, 
incidentally, appears each week in our weekly bulletin) 
 

Q: GUESS THE ROTARIAN who........at the age of 18, hitch-
hiked from Arlington, Va. to Mexico, up the entire western coast, into 
Canada and then back to Virginia.  Two years later, this person flew to 
England and then hitch-hiked through England, Wales, France, Spain, 
Portugal and Morrocco.   (Answers in next week’s bulletin)

Happy Talk

Marilen King wished us all a Happy New Year and 
thanked the Rotary Club of Tysons Corner for its donation 
to the Chesterbrook Residences.  Chet Gray was happy 
to have hosted dinner at Alternative House with his wife 
and the McEvilly’s.  Dana Sipple was happy to have 
spent a wonder Holiday with his family. Cecilia Ford 
reminded us that our next Alternative House hosting 
event will occur on January 20.  Volunteers are needed.   
Bob Nath was happy to share that his wife, Judy, has 
reached the 5 year mark with regard to her remission.  
Also, his daughter was interviewing for a job at MITRE.  
Ted Gray was happy to read Rotary Magazine.  The latest 
edition chronicled the first 100 years of the publication.  
Bob Rosenbaum got his last 9 holes of golf in for 2010 
on December 31.  He reported 20 balls sitting on the ice 
over a water hazard.   Ed Shahin was happy to report 
that the Tysons Rotary Club donated to a number of local 
causes in 2010.   Jeff Thimmes was happy to have our 
support in launching a Rotary Club in Great Falls.  


